Natural Sciences Chairs Council

June 28, 2007

1:00-3:30 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Make FTE target (Fall [104.7%]-Winter [103.2%-106.8%]-Spring – 100.4%, 107.6%), Recruit faculty positions (Biology (3 hired), Computer Engineering (1-hired), HSCI (1 hired), Math (2 hired), Nursing (3 – 1 offer, 1 interview)), Develop a recruiting CD, Identify a new building and/or additional laboratory space (two building recommended to Provost), Computer Engineering Program (started), Environmental Sciences program (started), MPH program (started), Observatory, Follow-up 5-Year self study, Recruiting S-Stem program (have identified students for Fall award), regular and Presidential Scholar students, Additional staff lines for the College (Geology secretary, approved job description for equipment tech), Reinstate equipment line for College.
Approval of minutes for June 11, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Roberto – Observatory will receive a donation in the amount of $250k from Evelyn Magnuson Estate when probate is completed about September 1, 2007.  CNS is the first college to meet its goal for advancement.
· Sally – Alan is in Dominica working on an NSF grant. He will return July 23rd.
· Peter – The Math Department has a Dell server available for $2900.00
· Karen – Paul is in Portugal for a meeting.

· George – The self study for the accreditation report was mailed out today.

· Ted – Environmental Health received accreditation for six more years. All tenure track faculty that were in the tenure/promotion process became tenured and were promoted.

2. Announcements from Administration

· Next Council of Chairs meeting – July 16th from 1-3pm
· Staff Award Nominations – Due in Human Resources by July 2nd
· Ability to drop students administratively – Staff are unable to drop students from a class if it is their last or only class they are registered for. Students have to drop the last class through the Records office. Students can be emailed by way of the class roster and informed that they will or are being dropped for lack of attendance. 
· Freshmen Advising Day – The next one is scheduled for July 15th. Approximately 650 students are expected to attend.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Summer.  The college is at about 580 FTEs and the target is 665.
b. Fall. Enrollment is about 20% low for the college and about 8% low for the university. The +/- 2% guideline for funding is in effect for the next academic year.
c. Winter. Lecture rooms have been assigned and we have all summer to fine-tune the rest of the schedule build.
2. College Peer Advising Program – Cindy handed out sample binders for each department that she suggested be used at the peer advising center. She discussed the contents and asked the chairs to review the binders and give her feedback at the next meeting.  Consensus was to continue the planning for the program projected to begin in September, 2007.
3. Issues needing Resolution regarding CMS student module – Administrative drops from classes was brought up and discussed earlier in the meeting. 
4. 2007-08 Budget discussion 
a. Projected Rollovers for Departments and College – Helen passed out rollover totals but warned that the numbers will change once the part time faculty SSIs hit the accounts. She also informed the chairs that the rollover money includes class accounts as well.

b. Reconciliation of Monthly Budget Statements – The chairs were informed that the ASC’s should be reconciling their department budgets monthly and the chair should go over it with the ASC each month. Money will be tight next year and the Dean cautioned the chairs to be aware of how much money they have available.

c. Projected Baseline in College Office – Helen stated that there is $180k projection for part time faculty from GSI’s and SSI’s that the college will have to come up with. This may filter down to the departments to fill the deficit. The Dean will give updates as more information is made available.
5. College Staff position – The final description was attached for review. This position will be approximately $70k of baseline money. After some discussion, it was determined not to move forward with filling this position until September when the college will have a better handle on the budget situation.
6. Proposed Faculty Position Searches in 2007-08 – (Biology 1, Kinesiology 1, Nursing 4).  While proceeding with the searches, departments were cautioned that the baseline funding may affect the ability of the College to come up with the funding for the positions.
7. 2007-08 FTES targets – see attachment The target is up 6.5% above last year’s target.
8.
Scholarship and Gift Accounts – Per attachment, the Dean went over the list of current gift accounts. He asked the chairs to look over the list to make sure the authorized signers for each account are correct and that all accounts are listed. Helen has the form to change the signers if needed.
9. 
Construction 
a. BI Building – The air balancing is still not complete because the system is not working properly. On Tuesday, the subcontractor will chlorinate the building. No one is to use the water at all for three days. This includes the bathrooms.
b. PS Building – Demolition is ongoing in the building.
c. Observatory – 

